# SELECTMEN'S MEETING SELECTMEN'S OFFICE August 17, 2016



Selectmen in attendance: Christine Torno, Royce Heath and Paul Nadeau

### 6:00 pm - Open Meeting

#### Laura Bragg

- Asked about collecting school supplies for Lebanon schools. Laura said she would put a collection box in the lobby and pick up when it is full. A notice will be posted at the Town Office and on the website which shows a "wish list" of needed items.
- Laura also asked about doing a Thanksgiving basket drive again this year. A box will be provided at the Town Office.
- There was quite a bit of discussion regarding Prospect Hill Cemetery and where we are on this.
- Question regarding the Town Office phone system and how it can be changed to be more user friendly.
- SAD 60 School Vote asked about contacting the School Board to change the hearing date to be 30 days prior to the school vote in order to make absentee balloting easier.

## **Ben Thompson**

- Mentioned a possible problem with the number of people working at the Transfer Station in regard to the Affordable Care Act. He said if there are too many people working there, the town could be fined. The Selectmen will ask the Treasurer to look into this.
- Questions were raised about why a wire transfer wasn't done in regard to the purchase of a
  forestry truck for the Fire Dept. The Selectmen will check into to this further, however, they did
  say that the vehicle purchased was a much better unit for the combined Fire/Rescue
  Department.

#### 6:30 pm

- Chairperson Torno made a motion to adjourn; seconded by Selectman Nadeau, all in favor.